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PPRC PRESS RELEASE 3
rd

 April, 2018 

Pursuant to Sections 6(2) of the Political Parties Act of 2002, the Political 

Parties Registration Commission (PPRC) wishes to advice the leadership 

of the All Peoples Congress (APC) and Sierra Leone Peoples Party 

(SLPP) to refrain from declaring themselves winners in the just 

concluded Presidential Run-off elections. 

This action in the view of the Commission is a recipe for chaos as it 

misleads the electorates as it will lead to the non-acceptance of the final 

result that will be announced by the National Electoral Commission 

(NEC). 

The Commission hereby encourage the leadership, members, and 

supporters of the APC and the SLPP to conduct their activities in 

accordance with the 1991 Constitution of Sierra Leone, the Public 

Elections Act of 2012, the Political Parties Act of 2002, the Public Order 

Act of 1965, the Political Parties Code of Conduct and the Peace Pledge 

also known as the “Freetown Declaration” which the two Presidential 

Candidates were signatories to.  

The Commission urges all Political Party members and supporters to 

exercise restraint during this period and wait for the official 

announcement of result by the National Electoral Commission (NEC) 

which is the institution mandated by Section 32 & 33 of the 1991 

Constitution of Sierra Leone. 

For more information contact +23278201770/+23230871533  

POLITICAL PARTIES REGISTRATION COMMISSION                   
OAU Drive, Tower Hill, Freetown, Sierra Leone 

Email: info@pprcsierraleone.org      Website: www.pprcsierraleone.org 
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